CPP MINUTES

February 11, 2009

Present: Bresnahan, Marcy, Middleton, Plastine, Robertson, Scapardine, Scarpati, Stern, 
Van der Sandt, Venturo, Vincelette and Winston

Excused:  Anthony and Wineberg

1. The minutes of the December 10, 2008 CPP meeting were approved with minor changes.

2. Suriza Van der Sandt was introduced as the new CPP member replacing Richard Kamber who is now on sabbatical.

3.  Nancy Freudenthal joined CPP for a discussion of the upcoming Middle States Periodic Review scheduled for 2009-2010 and CPP’s role in this process.  CPP members were asked to review the Middle States Handbook for Periodic Review Reports, The TCNJ 2004 Middle States Self Study Report and the Middle States Evaluation Report provided to TCNJ.  The February 18th CPP meeting will be devoted to a discussion of these reports and planning for how to proceed with the Middle States Review.
4.  The Committee refined the implementation specifics on the handling of the Fall Break decision dates beginning in Fall 2009. These implementation details will be provided to the Steering Committee for their information.
a. The Director of Alumni Affairs will be responsible for ensuring that a decision is made on fall break dates for the following academic year before the Thanksgiving holiday of the prior year.  The Director of Alumni Affairs will also be responsible for ensuring that these dates are communicated to CPP before the Thanksgiving Break.

b. The Homecoming Committee will typically be responsible for recommending the specific dates for fall break using the Principles for Scheduling Fall Break that were created by CPP in 2008.  
c. This date will be communicated to CPP before the Thanksgiving holiday.

d. Unless there are questions or concerns, the Co-Chairs of CPP will approve the recommended date and communicate this approval to the Director of Records and Registration and other appropriate parties before the winter break.
5. The Committee was updated on the status of the Draft Preliminary Resolution on the Creation of a Teaching and Learning Program Council.
CAP provided its approval of the Draft Resolution.  CFA was scheduled to discuss the Draft Resolution at its February 11th meeting and would notify CPP of its decision.  CPP drafted messages to be sent to all faculty, staff and students encouraging input on the Draft Resolution and inviting all members of the campus community to open forums to be held by the Faculty Senate, Staff Senate and SGA on February 18th.  It was planned that these messages would be sent to the campus community pending approval of the Draft Resolution by CFA.
6. Future agenda items for the Spring semester were mentioned including:  

1)  Determining if Martin Luther King Day is an institutional priority, 

2) Revising the Principles for Developing an Academic Calendar, 

3) Discussing the results of the Fall 2008 Final Exam Week Survey and its implications for future exam week scheduling.  

These agenda items are in addition to completing CPP’s charge from the Steering Committee about the Center for Teaching and Learning and the organization of the upcoming Middle States Periodic Review.
